## **Update on Lanesville Schools**

Written by Administrator Wednesday, 03 February 2010 00:00 - Last Updated Wednesday, 03 February 2010 10:26

Sam Gardner, Interim Superintendent for Lanesville Community Schools will be guest speaker at the Franklin Township Farm Bureau meeting, Tuesday evening, February 9. Gardner along with High School Principal, Mrs. Janet Page, and Mrs. Marsha Himmelhaver, Elementary School Principal will present a power point program on the up-date.

Don Wolfe, Vice-chairman Franklin Township Farm Bureau and chairman of the Policy Development committee will present recommendations to the group to be voted upon. Other members of the PD committee are Dale Lind, Jim Heitkemper and Joan Schickel.

The meeting and the program will be preceded with a pot luck dinner at 6:30 o'clock in the school's cafeteria. Farm Bureau members are asked to bring a vegetable, and a salad or dessert. Meat, drinks and tableware will be provided by Farm Bureau.

Guy Heitkemper, Franklin Township Farm Bureau chairman, encourages members and guests to attend this meeting and support the education and activities of our students.